
BMCNE 

BMCNE Monthly Financial 
Summary 1/18/2025

Revenue Expenses Contribut
onBeginning Balance $13,803.50

Revenue

Annual Registrations $9,715.00 $645.55

                    British Marque $2,859.00 $6,210.45

Show Registrations $7,590.00 $6,564.78 $1,025.22

Class Sponsorships $500.00 $500.00

Show Sponsor $2,100.00 $2,100.00

Show Vendor Registration $300.00 $300.00

                 Total Show $10,490.0
0

$6,564.78 $3,925.22

Regalia $5,248.60 $3,341.75 $1,906.85

Total Revenue $25,453.6
0

$13,411.0
8

$12,042.52

Expenses

Paypal Charges $549.25 $549.25

Vertical Response $15.00 $15.00

Middle Twin Software $40.00 $40.00

Tech Sessions $583.84 $583.84

Donations $5,026.23 $5,026.23

Scholarships $2,500.00 $2,500.00

VTR Insurance $525.00 $525.00

Holiday Party $1,658.40 $1,658.40



BMCNE 

Tom Bernier chaired his last meeting as Club President at the annual Holiday Party at East Greenwich 
Veterans Firemen’s Hall.  

Secretary Report; November Secretary’s mtg. minutes presented for approval by Tom Bernier 

Financial Report; Jim Levesque presented Dec/Jan. 18. Financial Report  

Membership; Latest membership is ~300 members 

Regalia; Woody showed Patches that will be iron-on (Thanks Howie) that will be sold for $4.00 each. T shirts; 
$16 and $20.00  

Old Business; 

Mallory reported that Frozen Clam Dip on Jan. 1st  was a success once again! 

Scholarships were presented to NE Tech 2nd year students and it was very rewarding 

Gap session: January 11th @ Tom Bernier’s house was a success with good attendance. Jan. 25th Welding 
session @ John Biagioni’s house  

A big Thank you to Bruce and Faith for all the wonderful news from British Marque and their service to the 
clubs over the years. Wished them a Happy Retirement. We are fortunate to have them as part of BMCNE 

New Business: 

BMCNE officer elections were held at the January 19th Holiday Party. 

President; Al North	 Vice President; Pat Sykora	 Treasurer; Jim Levesque   Secretary; Cathy Robinson 

Show Chair; Ernie Connor	 Membership; Chris Young	 Webmaster; Chris Izzo 

E-Mail/Newsletter; Mallory Walsh    Regalia; Kathy Barkan 

Activities Chair; Looking for nominations 

Al North Presented a beautiful plaque to Tom with our Thanks for all his service and leadership to BMCNE 
for past 3 years. 

Tom spoke to the attendees expressing his gratitude in leading the organization.  

40th Anniversary Party $1,583.34 $1,583.34

Misc. Expenses $670.40 $670.40

Total Expenses $0.00 $13,151.4
6

$13,151.46

Balance 1/18/2025 $25,453.6
0

$26,562.5
4

$12,694.56



BMCNE 

Tom recognized and we congratulated Amy Biagioni-Chmura for receiving the Presidential Award for 
Excellence in Mathematics and Science Teaching, the most prestigious award that a STEM teacher 
can receive.  

Bristol Show; June 6-7t; Ernie gave an update on the new QR code voting/ballot counting system 
that Jim has researched. Thanks Jim for your attention to this important improvement to our Show.  
There will be testing conducted at the show field and more information to come 

Anyone interested in taking over “Rick’s ride” on the Friday morning of Show weekend, please let 
Ernie know


